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Leaf Raking and Bonfire 
Saturday, November 6

th
, at the Picnic Grove 

Leaf Raking 4:00 PM 
Bring your gloves, rakes, tarps, and leaf blowers. 

Bonfire 6:00 PM 
Hot dogs, drinks, s’mores and a bonfire 
Bring your lawn chairs. 

You are invited to join in the autumn activities.  Come for one; 
come for the other or come for both events.  New Hanover 
Evangelical Lutheran Church (NHELC) picnic grove is located on 
Swamp Picnic Road between Lutheran Rd. and N. Charlotte St. 

Roast Beef Dinner 
Saturday, November 13

th
 

4:00 – 7:00 PM 

Dine in Fellowship Hall or pick up your meal to go 

Hosted by the Swamp Picnic Committee, the dinner includes 
Hot roast beef sandwich Homemade potato filling 
Green beans Homemade pepper cabbage 
Homemade applesauce Drink 
Dessert 

Reservations required.  Order online at newhanoverlutheran.org, 
complete an order form located in this newsletter or call the church 
office at (610) 326-1335.  Orders are due November 7th. 

http://www.newhanoverlutheran.org


Worship on Thanksgiving Day 
November 25

th
, 9:00 AM 

Give thanks in worship on Thanksgiving Day.  While counting your 
blessings, remember those in this area who are not so fortunate.  
Bring an offering of non-perishable food to be distributed to local 
residents through the Boyertown Area Multi Service.  Monetary 
offerings will be given to the ELCA Disaster Response to help 
eliminate World Hunger. 
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Come for breakfast fellowship 
The women and men of NHELC gather for a time of fellowship and 
breakfast at local restaurants every month.  There is no agenda, just 
a friendly gathering for good food and good conversation. 

Women’s Breakfast 
Wednesday, November 10th 
8:30 AM 

Shorty’s Sunflower Café 
1494 North Charlotte Street 

Reservations are needed.  To 
reserve your seat, contact Sandy 
Wesner at (215) 679-9021 by 
Monday, November 8th. 

Men’s Breakfast 
Saturday, November 13th 
8:00 AM 

Brookside Family Restaurant 
1338 North Charlotte Street 

No reservations needed.  For 
more information, contact Ron 
Fegley. 

Fundraiser ends  
October 29th 

Time is running out for you to 
donate to NHELC ministries 
through the Amazing Raise pro-
gram which generates a bonus 
from the TriCounty Community 
Network. 

You can donate at https://
www.amazingraisetricounty.org, 
mail your donation to the church, 
or drop off your donation during 
church office hours (9 AM – 3 
PM, Monday – Friday).  Help 
NHELC reach its goal of 
$15,000. 

Thanksgiving 1863 Then & Now, any difference? 
You be the judge 

President Lincoln in 1863 made a proclamation to 
observe thanksgiving as a Nation, crippled by a 
civil war perpetrated by hatred, to observe and 
dine with others in peace.  Today in 2021, our Na-
tion and community is threatened by hatred once 
again that possibly will thrust us into a divided 
state.  However; as was then as is now, it is a time 
to remind ourselves of the unity we “all” have as 
one nation under God, Christians and “all” being 
children of God. 

Lincoln appeals to the nation then and his words 
resound today with the message, “It has seemed to 
me fit and proper that they should be solemnly, 
reverently and gratefully acknowledged as with 
one heart and one voice by the whole American 
People.”  As was then, we have recently brought 
home soldiers from afar from conflict and war. 

While there may be strife and divided communi-
ties abroad; it is my hope that we, who tend to be 
called upon as a presence of peace in other nations, 
may find a way to find with one heart and one 
voice by the whole American People in our homes 
and community to find peace.  Let us embrace the 
words written in 1863 to inspire us all to truly 
thank God for all our blessings this year and years 
to come. 

This Thanksgiving, may we all place our politics, 
our ambitions, and differences aside to truly gather 
and thank God.  Peace and prayers of thanksgiving 
for your presence and service unto our Lord. 

Pastor Scott 

https://www.amazingraisetricounty.org
https://www.amazingraisetricounty.org
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President Lincoln’s Proclamation for the Recognition of Thanksgiving 

Washington, D.C. 
October 3, 1863 

By the President of the United States of America. 

A Proclamation. 

The year that is drawing towards its close, has 
been filled with the blessings of fruitful fields and 
healthful skies.  To these bounties, which are so 
constantly enjoyed that we are prone to forget the 
source from which they come, others have been 
added, which are of so extraordinary a nature, that 
they cannot fail to penetrate and soften even the 
heart which is habitually insensible to the ever 
watchful providence of Almighty God.  In the 
midst of a civil war of unequalled magnitude and 
severity, which has sometimes seemed to foreign 
States to invite and to provoke their aggression, 
peace has been preserved with all nations, order 
has been maintained, the laws have been respected 
and obeyed, and harmony has prevailed every-
where except in the theatre of military conflict; 
while that theatre has been greatly contracted by 
the advancing armies and navies of the Union. 

Needful diversions of wealth and of strength from 
the fields of peaceful industry to the national de-
fense, have not arrested the plough, the shuttle or 
the ship; the axe has enlarged the borders of our 
settlements, and the mines, as well of iron and coal 
as of the precious metals, have yielded even more 
abundantly than heretofore.  Population has steadi-
ly increased, notwithstanding the waste that has 
been made in the camp, the siege and the battle-
field; and the country, rejoicing in the conscious-
ness of augmented strength and vigor, is permitted 
to expect continuance of years with large increase 
of freedom. 

No human counsel hath devised nor hath any mor-
tal hand worked out these great things.  They are 
the gracious gifts of the Most High God, who, 
while dealing with us in anger for our sins, hath 
nevertheless remembered mercy.  It has seemed to 
me fit and proper that they should be solemnly, 
reverently and gratefully acknowledged as with 
one heart and one voice by the whole American 
People. 

I do therefore invite my fellow citizens in every 
part of the United States, and also those who are at 
sea and those who are sojourning in foreign lands, 
to set apart and observe the last Thursday of No-

vember next, as a day of Thanksgiving and Praise 
to our beneficent Father who dwelleth in the Heav-
ens.  And I recommend to them that while offering 
up the ascriptions justly due to Him for such sin-
gular deliverances and blessings, they do also, 
with humble penitence for our national perverse-
ness and disobedience, commend to His tender 
care all those who have become widows, orphans, 
mourners or sufferers in the lamentable civil strife 
in which we are unavoidably engaged, and fervent-
ly implore the interposition of the Almighty Hand 
to heal the wounds of the nation and to restore it as 
soon as may be consistent with the Divine purpos-
es to the full enjoyment of peace, harmony, tran-
quility and Union. 

In testimony whereof, I have hereunto set my hand 
and caused the Seal of the United States to be af-
fixed. 

Done at the City of Washington, this Third day of 
October, in the year of our Lord one thousand 
eight hundred and sixty-three, and of the Inde-
pendence of the United States the Eighty-eighth. 

By the President:  Abraham Lincoln 

William H. Seward, 
Secretary of State 

Sponsor a Christmas tree 
During the Christmas season, Christmas trees will 
adorn the sanctuary and Welcome Center.  Spon-
sors are needed for these three trees.  If you would 
like to sponsor one, two, or all 
three trees, contact Church Of-
fice Manager Susan Gutshall at 
(610) 326-1335.  Sponsors may 
be individuals, families, or 
groups.  Thank you in advance 
for your help to beautify the 
sanctuary and welcome center 
this Christmas. 
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Poinsettias  
add beauty  
to sanctuary 

Help to decorate the sanctuary 
this Christmas with poinsettias.  
The Altar Guild will order plants 
in 6.5” pots with five blooms.  
The suggested donation is $9.00 
per plant.  Plants may be spon-
sored in memory of (for someone 
who has passed away) or in hon-
or of (someone who is living).  
The sponsored plants will be 
listed in the Christmas Eve  
bulletins. 

To sponsor one or more plants, 
complete a Poinsettia Order form 
and return the form along with 
payment (checks made payable 
to NHELC) to the church.  Be 
sure to include the number of 
plants you would like.  Also, be 
sure to mark the order form if 
you will pick up your plants or if 
you wish to have the plant given 
to a homebound member.  Plants 
may be picked up AFTER the 
7:00 PM Christmas Eve Service. 

For your convenience, an order 
form is included in this newslet-
ter.  Call the church office if you 
need additional forms.  Forms 
and payment should be mailed to 
the church office, placed in the 
offering plate, or dropped off at 
the mail slot next to the Fellow-
ship Hall entrance.  Orders are 
due by November 28, 2021. 

A Note from Nikki Young 
Directory of Children, Family and Youth Ministry 

Wow!  The start of this year has been a bit of a whirlwind.  Sunday 
School has been up and running and we are having weekly group 
openings together.  We have had some Flutter Youth Group events.  
We’ve given out Bibles to our third graders.  We’ve celebrated and 
had fun with the Harvesting Hope Fair.  We just started our confir-
mation class and are gearing up to do first communion.  We contin-
ue to have families returning to church and Sunday School and that 
is a wonderful thing! 

So, what’s next?  We are looking ahead of course to Advent and 
Christmas.  I am looking to do some small events within our age 
groups.  A gathering once a quarter for the 3-5 grades and the same 
for those 2nd grade and under.  If this is something that is of interest 
to you or your kids, please let me know as I do need some parent (or 
perhaps youth/older sibling help) with these.  Please consider if 
you’d like to help and contact me! 

I am greatly enjoying being here and getting to know our children, 
youth and families.  I think this fall has been such a blessing.  As 
always please let me know if you have any questions or ideas.  My 
door is open and I can’t wait to continue to get to know all of you. 

P.S.  Please note that some people are saying they are getting my 
emails in their junk mail.  Please check there or add  
nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org to your address book to be 
sure you are getting emails from me! 

Nikki Young 
nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org 

Advent Event 
We are working on planning a family Advent/Christmas 
Craft afternoon.  We are looking to having some people 
lead a craft at a table and a few folks to help plan the day.  
Please save the date of Sunday, December 5th, and we 
will have details out soon!  We will have things for all ag-

es to participate in.  If you are interested in helping 
out with this, contact Nikki Young at the church 
office or at nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org. 

Thank you 
Pastor Scott wishes to thank the fellowship committee and everyone for the joyous time of gathering for  
Pastor Appreciation Sunday. 

mailto:nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org
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Thursdays at Ten 
Thursdays at Ten is a discussion/
fellowship gathering which meets 
Thursdays, 10 – 11:30 AM in room 
33.  Might even be some good 
snacks!  Starting topic:  “A Quote 
A Day Keeps the Blues Away.”  
We’ll explore all kinds of meaning-
ful quotes – some well-known, 
some others not so much and figure 
out how they can nourish our spir-
itual lives and help us let go of 
some of the stresses surrounding us 
these days.  Contact Deacon Carol 
for more information. 

FLUTTER explores a corn maze 
Friday, November 5

th
 - 6:30 PM 

Meet at the Wilcox Farms 
Corn Maze.  Bring a flashlight 
and a friend. 

Cost is $8/person.  For groups 
of ten or more, the cost is $6/
person. 

For more information, contact 
Jen Boyer 
(jcboyer0408@gmail.com) or 
Lindsey Waltermyer 
(GoldieLW@gmail.com). 

SENIORS FAITH FORMATION MINISTRY 

A Seniors Christmas Gathering 
“Deck the Halls!” 

Thursday, December 9
th

, noon 

Bring a bagged lunch and some Christmas cookies to share.  We’ll 
provide Hot Wassail, other treats and lots of fun, including the shar-
ing of your most loved Christmas traditions as well as hearing a lit-
tle bit about PA Dutch Christmas customs.  We hope you’ll join us 
and get the holiday season going with your “mature and wise” 
friends at NHELC!  Watch for more details to come and a sign-up 
    sheet in the Welcome Center.  Also, you can signup by contacting 
       Deacon Carol at carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org or  
            leave her a message at the church office. 

“Caring 
Connections” 

We’ll be starting up another new 
piece of Senior’s Ministry which 
will involve a card ministry and a 
calling ministry which will be 
small, ongoing ways to check in 
on our seniors and let them know 
we are thinking about them.  Just 
a way to say to folks, “We are 
thankful for you!” 

Meet the folks  
who will be serving you 

The members of our Senior’s Ministry Planning and Resource Team 
Linda Adams (Walnut Woods liaison) Carol Estes 
Jane Johnson Jane Manthorne 
Barbara Morris (Frederick Living liaison) Jean Moser 
Lucille Powell (Prayer Chain liaison) Joan Price 
Sandy Wesner Jo Anne Wirt 

We’re very grateful they are willing to jump on board to help work 
with our seniors - a huge thanks to all of them!  And if you have any 
questions about Seniors Ministry, or have ideas to share for what we 
can offer, feel free to speak to any of them! 

Senior  
Ministries  

Survey Form 
It’s not too late to turn in a sur-
vey form!  There are extra copies 
in the Welcome Center.  They 
can be returned to the marked 
black tray in the Welcome Cen-
ter.  Or, contact Deacon Carol at 
carol.detweiler@newhanover 
lutheran.org or call the church 
office and we’ll send you one! 

mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
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Thanks for  
having lunch 

with us! 
A big thank you to all who at-
tended our Seniors Kick-Off 
Lunch on September 23rd.  A 
great group gathered and enjoyed 
a great meal prepared by “Chef 
Chris”, which was followed by 
great discussion!  A  special 
thanks to Planning Team mem-
bers, who did a beautiful set-up 
and helped with clean-up, Chris 
Fatzinger for his delicious food, 
Donna Kehs for her wonderful 
desserts and to all who came out 
to jump-start our new ministry.  
We are still working on a name, 
but we’ll come up with one!  
And we’re getting wonderful ide-
as for future events.  Watch for 
details! 

“A Senior Moment” 
“A little thing is a little thing, but faithfulness in little things is a 
great thing.” 

I’ve spent the last several weeks looking for the little blessings in 
life that buoy one’s faith.  Past days have touched our lives with ex-
tended family illnesses, with one resulting in the loss of a beloved 
sister-in-law.  Last week Denny and I stood at her graveside and 
said goodbye at a private family burial.  The public memorial ser-
vice would come at the end of the month.  It was good to gather just 
as family - it’s large one - and be together in community to remem-
ber this most wonderful sister, mother, grandmother and great-
grandmother.  Later, gathered in the picnic grove adjoining her 
church we broke bread together and nourished our wearied bodies.  
And soon stories about Betty fed our hurting souls as well.  Being 
there amidst tall-standing trees I felt God’s hand reach down and 
cup us, letting the small blessings of laughter, remembrances, the 
happy sounds of great grandchildren coming from the playground, 
the traces of my sister-in-law’s facial features gently traced on next 
generations, all soothe our hurt.  Hope rose up within that grove.  
Betty’s spirit was with us.  That following Sunday morning I got 
into my car to leave for church.  I looked back to the house before 
pulling away.  There, so small, in the bottom corner of our family 
room window, was the beloved face of my little over two years old 
grandson, Alfie, watching Mom-Mom leave for work.  My heart 
overflowed.  Family.  Legacy.  Promise and hope for the future.  
One little face.  Reminding me that I was loved.  By Alfie.  And by 
a very big God.  A truly great thing. 

Peace & Blessings, 
Deacon Carol 

CONGREGATION NEWS 
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Jean Buckley - 91 years old on November 4th 
2849 Big Road, Apt. 4022 
Zieglerville, PA  19492 

Betty Karver - 96 years old on November 7th 
637 Highland Street 
Boyertown, PA  19512 

Ruth Wirt - 102 years old on November 7th 
417 Moyer Road 
Pottstown, PA  19464 

Doris Gross - 95 years old on November 12th 
163 Eisenhower Drive 
Boyertown, PA  19512 

  2 Timothy and Amy Hoffman 

  8 Dennis and Carol Detweiler 

11 Ronald and Suzanne Weller 

12 Mike and Natalie  
Lindenmuth 

13 Pat and Erica Lucas 

16 George and Stacy  
Trowbridge 

18 Scott and Georgann Geiser 
Steve and Faye Weidner 

19 Roger and Beth Yost 

21 Larry and Yvonne Peto 
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Also celebrating a birthday 
  1 Barbara Boys, Mary Lang, Jeff Wise 

  2 Adam Becker, Delores Eidle, Ruth Fisher, Nathan Psota, Gladys 
Renninger, Shirley Renninger, John Scherer 

  3 Thom Heck, Paul Yanisko 

  4 Austin Holiday, Scott Repa 

  5 Madelyn Artim, Emily Fowler, Justin Green, Charles Rhoads, 
Sheri Wenerowicz 

  7 William Dugan, Brandy Marino 

  8 Chance Allen, Ryan McConnell, Jean Renninger 

  9 Wendy Helmer, Jared Miller, Tammi Wiley 

10 Marty Hauser 

11 Karen Rohrbach 

12 Debra Black, Andrew Dodge, Rick Garcia, Bill Lowry, Hannah 
Phillips, Olivia Wiley 

14 Roxanne Hersh, Joshua Lynn 

15 Kaylene Jackmore, Wendy Schiavo 

16 Skylar Harrington, Kelly Smale 

17 Amy Agnew, Lyndsay Camp, Jenn Cavalari, Brooke Dowlatow, 
Susie Moyer, Elizabeth Phillips, Miller Quigley, Joan Scheffey, 
Jim Yochem 

18 Janet Burkhart, Fay Feick 

20 Barbara Repa, Sharon Wise, Emma Wurst 

21 Diane Laverty, Wade Miller 

22 Benjamin Helmer 

23 Stephen Repa 

24 Amy Hoffman, Rebecca Wabish 

25 Vivian Speca 

26 Robert Cavalari, Jr., Barbara Faust 

28 Jan Bechtel, Kathy Borneman, Sarah Bowman, Alyssa Dodge, 
Jared Dubbs, Ethan Hauser, Sharon Tracey, Aaron Wesner 

29 Joseph Allen, Karalyn Forsyth 

30 Betty Hedrick, David Mayan 

Prayer Ministry 

Prayer Chain 
Need a prayer lifted up?  The 
NHELC Prayer Chain Ministry is 
here for you.  If you need a pray-
er, know someone else who 
could use one, or just want some-
one to pray about peace and heal-
ing for our communities, nation 
and world, we will lift those 
prayers up!  All information will 
be kept confidential.  To request 
a prayer, contact Deacon Carol at 
carol.detweiler@newhanover 
lutheran.org or call the church 
office (610-326-1335), leave her 
a voice mail and she will pass it 
on to the prayer group.  Also, 
you can contact Deacon Carol to 
update circumstances or have a 
name removed from the Prayer 
Chain.  Your prayers will be 
“delivered”! 

Prayer Shawls 
If you know of anyone in need of 
a prayer shawl - feels like you 
are being hugged by prayers, 
healing and love - contact Dea-
con Carol or Pastor Scott.  We 
will be glad to provide one!  And 
a person doesn’t need to be a 
church member to receive one. 

Additional knitters are needed.  If 
that’s a ministry you would like 
to do, just contact Deacon Carol 
for more information! 

- 7 - 

Painting Event 

We had a great day at our September 25th 
painting event.  It was a fantastic fall day 

filled with fellowship and laughter.  
Amy’s Art Shack did donate $15 per 
person back and we raised a total of 

$405.  By popular demand we will be 
doing this again after the holidays.  We 
are looking at doing a winter scene on 

Sunday, January 9th, in the afternoon.  
More details and sign up will follow. 

mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
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Harvesting Hope Fair! 

The first annual Harvesting Hope Fair was a 
great success!  Over 600 people were estimat-
ed to have attended; however, more astound-
ing was the joy and positive feedback from 
those attending the fair.  We couldn’t have 
done it all without the support of our Sponsor 
Thrivent and our volunteers. 

Thrivent Financial partner John Ungerman and 
his staff sponsored the event and helped us 
coordinate the many activities.  We cannot 
thank enough John and Thrivent for investing 
in the New Hanover community.  In addition, 
the Thrivent community of volunteers collect-
ed pantry items for emergency food kits for 
our Loaves and Fishes Food Ministry. 

Over 40 volunteers helped the setup and running of 
the fair.  From the delicious Food supplied by 
Loaves and Fishes to the bouncy house games and 
hayrides, our volunteers made the day special for 
all who attended.  Many of the attendees left with 
fresh organic vegetables from our Garden of Hope! 

In addition to Thrivent, thanks to Sarahsway Farms 
who provided hours of a good old-fashioned 
hayride along with antique and modern farm equip-
ment.  A huge thanks also to our very own New 
Hanover Volunteer Fire and Rescue teams, Gil-
bertsville Ambulance crew, along with the New 
Hanover Police force brought vehicles and demon-
strations for all ages to enjoy climbing on and see-
ing what it is like in a day of their duty to serve and 
protect our community. 



Thanks to the Artim racing team for al-
lowing children to sit in their dragsters, 
and to all the nonprofits who came and 
provided details on how they serve our 
community, Trellis for Tomorrow, 
NHELC Peer Support Ministry, PJ Pro-
ject, Relay for Life/Bark for Life, Ken-
crest Good Neighbors Time Bank, Scout 
Troop 367, and the Boyertown Library.  
It truly was a day to have fun, play 
games and do it all for a great cause. 

The Amazing Raise Challenge for our ministries raised 
over $3,000 from the fair.  To find more about the chal-
lenge go to https://www.newhanoverlutheran.org/nhelc-and
-the-amazing-raise/ on our website and see how you can 
contribute this year or plan for next year.  Thank you for all 
who contributed to the Amazing Raise and those who made 
this a great day! 

Mission Statement 

The mission of New Hanover Evangelical Luther-
an Church is to utilize the dedication of our 
church family, the strengths of our programs, the 
resources of our facilities, and history of our con-
gregation to serve as a beacon of worship, wel-
come, peace, and support for our community. 

Vision Statement 

The vision of New Hanover Evangelical Lutheran 
Church is to love our neighbors as ourselves, and 
live and serve as an example of God’s Grace for 
our community and our world. 
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https://www.newhanoverlutheran.org/nhelc-and-the-amazing-raise/
https://www.newhanoverlutheran.org/nhelc-and-the-amazing-raise/
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NHELC Scouting Ministry Turns 70! 

Seventy years ago, on September 30, 1951, 
New Hanover Lutheran Church was grant-
ed its initial charter from the Boy Scouts of 
America to operate the Cub Scout Program 
for boys in elementary school.  A year later, 
the Scout Troop was formed to accommo-
date older Scouts.  Since then, much has 
changed, but one thing is for certain:  
SCOUTING IS FLOURISHING in New 
Hanover.  Today, NHELC holds the charter 
of three Scouting Units:  Cub Scout Pack 
367 with more than 60 boys and girls in 
kindergarten through fifth grade and two 
Scouts BSA Troops, one for boys and one 
for girls.  Troops are for Scouts who are in 
sixth through twelfth grades.  The Scouting 
program has specific objectives, commonly 
referred to as the “Aims of Scouting.” They 
are character development, leadership de-
velopment, citizenship training, and person-
al fitness.  Leadership development is also 
one of Scouting’s eight methods contrib-
uting to both good character and good citi-
zenship. 

All three Scouting units are currently meet-
ing weekly, primarily inside using Fellow-
ship Hall and the Sunday School class-
rooms.  Cub Scout Pack 367 meets weekly 
on Mondays from 7:00-8:00.  Troop 367B 
(with more than 40 Scouts) and Troop 
367G (currently with 7 Scouts) meet week-
ly on Tuesdays from 6:30-8:15, primarily in 
Fellowship Hall.  Activities of all three 
units are numerous, including working on 
requirements towards rank advancements, 
merit badges, and other awards. 

Of course, you can’t take the outing out of Scouting.  Camping, service and conservation projects, hiking, bik-
ing, boating, nature appreciation, sports, and many other activities help the Scouts to develop a love of the out-
doors in our Scouts.  The Cub Scouts and their families (more than 60 campers!) spent a weekend in October 
camping at Evansburg State Park.  The Troops enjoyed their September camping trip at Camp Delmont in 
Pennsburg, where they competed in a cardboard canoe race in which the canoes were made by the Scout Pa-
trols with only cardboard, glue, duct tape, and paint.  This was the first race of this kind for these Scouts, and 
let’s just say the Scouts learned a lot that weekend (and the adults were thoroughly entertained). 

This summer, the Scouts participated in events including whitewater rafting, an Iron Pigs baseball game, camp-
ing at Fort Mifflin in Philadelphia, summer camp, and a pool party.  One group of nine older Scouts and three 
adults from Troop 367G spent two weeks on a trip of a lifetime hiking more than 120 miles at a special Scout 
Ranch called Philmont in Cimarron, New Mexico.  More than two years of training were required by the crew 
to prepare for this trip, and they all say it was worth every moment to have such memories to cherish for the 
rest of their lives, despite wading through rivers, and in the rain and thunderstorms and even being hailed on 
three separate times! 



Updated Staff Contact List 

Please note the new email addresses for Carol 
and Susan. 

Pastor 
The Rev. Scott Staub 
pastor@newhanoverlutheran.org 

Director of Children, Family & Youth Ministry 
Nikki Young 
nikki.young@newhanoverlutheran.org 

Church Office Manager 
Susan Gutshall 
susan.gutshall@newhanoverlutheran.org 

Food Ministry Director 
Chris Fatzinger 
Cfatzinger@chris-cooks.com 

Director of Senior Faith Formation 
Deacon Carol N. Detweiler 
carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org 

Bell Choir Director 
Barbara Eisenhart 
eisenbarb@aol.com 

Bookkeeper 
Joan Comtois 
nhelcbookkeeper@comcast.net 

Sextons 
James and Catherine Trotter 
englebrothers@gmail.com 

Cemetery 
Bill Bauer 
rwbauer7@gmail.com 
Norm Hunsberger 
namron29@comcast.net 

Congregation Council 

President 
Steve Eisenhart 
Constitution, Memorial Fund, Worship and Music 

Vice-president 
Marty Hauser 
Personnel 

Secretary 
Barbara Repa 
Christian Education 

Treasurer 
Edward Becker 
Audit, Finance 

Financial Secretary 
Scott Geiser 
Swamp Picnic 

Robin Fatzinger 

Nevada Grant 
Youth Ministry 

Jim Gross 
Building Fund, Cemetery, Property 

Emma Hauser 
Fellowship 

Vicki Mutter 
Evangelism, Mission Service/Social Ministry 

Jeff Wise 
Endowment, History and Archives 

- 11 - 

The Scouts and their families and the registered adult leaders are very grateful to the Congregation of New 
Hanover Lutheran Church for sponsoring our Scouting units and for providing such wonderful facilities for us 
to use as our Scouting home base. 

If you or someone you know would be 
interested in starting their own Scouting 
Adventure, pass this article along to 
them and encourage them to email  
info@pack367.com (boys and girls in 
grades K-5) or info@troop367.net (boys 
and girls in grades 6-12). 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

mailto:susan.gutshall@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:Cfatzinger@chris-cooks.com
mailto:carol.detweiler@newhanoverlutheran.org
mailto:nhelcbookkeeper@comcast.net
mailto:nhelcbookkeeper@comcast.net
mailto:rwbauer7@gmail.com
mailto:namron29@comcast.net
mailto:info@pack367.com
mailto:info@troop367.net


Christmas Poinsettia Order Form 
Orders due by November 28, 2021 

Indicate below how you desire the names to appear on the sponsor page in the Christmas Eve bulletins.  This 
form along with your payment is due in the church office by Sunday, November 28, 2021. 

(“In memory of” if deceased; ”In honor of” if living) 

In memory/honor of  ______________________________  by  ____________________________________  
 (Circle one) (Please print) (Please print) 

In memory/honor of  ______________________________  by  ____________________________________  
 (Circle one) (Please print) (Please print) 

In memory/honor of  ______________________________  by  ____________________________________  
 (Circle one) (Please print) (Please print) 

Cost per 5 bloom, 6.5″ potted plant is $9.00 Amount Enclosed $____________ 

Place this form along with your payment in an envelope and return to the church office or place in the offering 

plate.  Please make checks payable to NHELC.  Order deadline is November 28, 2021. 

(Check one) 

I will pick up my poinsettia(s) _______ Please deliver to a homebound member _______ 

Please watch newsletter and bulletin announcements as to when and how you may pick up your poinsettia. 
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http://www.newhanoverlutheran.org
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Upcoming Events 

 10/29 Last Day for Amazing Raise 

 10/31 First Communion Celebration 

 11/5 FLUTTER Corn Maze 

 11/6 Leaf Raking and Bonfire 

 11/13 Roast Beef Dinner 

 12/5 Family Advent Event 

 12/9 Seniors Ministry Gathering 


